GWERNYMYNYDD NEWSLETTER JULY 01

Could we ask all parents to warn their children to STAY AWAY from the building site on Swan Lane. It is a very interesting and tempting place to youngsters, especialy in the long summer holidays, but it is also a potential death trap. Have fun in the holidays but PLEASE PLAY SAFELY.

HAFORD RUN. Many thanks to everyone who helped with the Hafod Run this month, and a special thanks to our anonymous benefactor for sponsoring the event so generously. Grateful thanks also to the Plas Hafod hotel management, David, Janet Buckley who donated the first prize of a dinner for two. This was won by Peter Hudson, first home in 39.43 minutes — the 7 mile Flyers couse. Other winners were Jonathon Layfield 1st man tryer) in 24.24 minutes. Carol Williams (1st lady tryer) 32.11 minutes. Karen Hopwood (1st lady flyer) 61.26 mins. Edwin Livesey (1st boy under 10) 30.59 mins. Louise Shinks (1st girl under 10) 35.30 mins. Tabetha Rosedale (1st girl

30.59 mins. Louise Shinks (1st girl under 10) 35.30 mins. Tabetha Rosedale (1st girl over 10) 34.48 mins. Peter Murphy (1st boy over 10) 27.59 mins. All runners received a certificate and 1st and 2nd winners a medal. Trophies and prizes want to the winners of each catagory. As always all praise to John Edwards who organised the run. Thanks John you are the tops, Olive Sweetman Chairman Gwernymynydd Show.

Royal National Lifeboat Institution. The recent house to house collection raised the splended total of £103.38, many thanks to all who gave so generously, Pam Haughton.

Guerhymynydd J.I. July meeting. The holiday season obviouly starts carly in Gwernymynydd since only 18 members attended the July meeting. Final arrangements were made for the seven ladies who have offered to help in the tea tent at the Cational Eisteddfod on Augest 6th, and Miss Lilian Hughs will be taking Mrs Hilda Hemming's place on the quiz team on July 8th at the W.I. quiz, first round. Pam Brooks-Jones gave a short report last months T.G.M. which was held for the first time in the N.E.C. Birmingham. Following ted and biscuits Mrs Kate Morgan from Sychdyn presented her "Stert Stitching" packs of needle work which, she quarentees are designed purely for the faint-hearted who aim they never finish anything.... she promised to come back before Christmas to see - our finished products, lets show her we can do it!!! Mrs Hilda Hemmings won the first prize in the competition which was for a piece of needlework, with tiss Lilian Roberts in second place and Mrs Elizabeth Williams third. Elizabeth also won the raffle. Our next meeting is on September 2nd, when Ers G. Harvey will tell us (and show us) all about Japan. The competition is Origami, which I am told is the art of paper foldingso why not practice on this newsletter while you have got it in your hand. Have a lovely summer break. Pam Brooks-Jones.

BINGO. Don't forget the next Bingo Session which is on Tuesday 30th July at the village centre. A warm welcome is extended to all as usual, we will be having another session on the 27th August too.

There will be no newsletter in August, but please leave any news for publication in the next edition at 1, Fizes-y-Wern, by Tuesday 10th September. Have a happy safe and (after the last few rather moist weeks) sunny August.